
 

155 Hammon Avenue  Pa lm Beach ,  F lo r ida  33480 

 

 

February 2, 2022 
  
Mayor Danielle Moore 
Members of the Town Council 
Town of Palm Beach 
360 South County Road 
Palm Beach, FL  33480 
 
RE: Royal Ponciana Playhouse 
  
Dear Mayor Moore and members of the Town Council,  
 
Please accept this note which I submit with pleasure in support of the re-opening of the Royal Ponciana 

Playhouse.  The plans as presented demonstrate the best and highest use for this important, historic 

property.  The Playhouse will once again become a cultural hub for our community - a Town-serving center 

that reflects a fresh and modern version of its original mission to support and promote the arts. 
  
As owners of a historic and landmarked business in town, one which has itself gone through a revitalization 

process, the Wetenhall family is pleased to support the plans to preserve the John Volk exterior architecture 

- and we recognize in this project all the hallmarks of excellent preservation, while simultaneously creating a 

vital and thriving business that will serve the needs of a modern and sophisticated Palm Beach.  Not an easy 

feat to accomplish. 
 
Andrew and I, together with the entire team at The Colony Palm Beach, look forward to the approval and 

opening of the this refreshed and relevant Royal Ponciana Playhouse. 
  
With warmest regards, 
 
 
 
Sarah J. Wetenhall 
 


